CASE 2528: Application of R & G DRIG.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEAW MEXICO

| IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE CIL CORSERVATION
| COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
\THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

i  CASE No. 2528
j Order No. R-2260

APPLICATION OF R & G DRILLING COMPANY,
INC. POR PERMISSION TO OPERATE TWBLVE
WELLS UNDER A PROJECT ALIOWABLE, SAN
JUAN COUNTY, NEA MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. om April 11,
1962, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner
duly appointed by the 02il Conservation Commission of New Mexico,
hereinafter referred to as the "Commisgaion," in accordance with
Ruie 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

KOW, on this__14th _day °of June, 1962, the Commission, a
guorur beino orasent, having considered the application, the
evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner,
Daniel S. Nutter, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given 2= required by
12w, the Commission has jurisdicticu 0f this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

{2) That the applicant, R & G Drilling Company, Inc., is
the owner and operator of the following wells in the West Kute-
fictured CTliffe Gas POol, San Juan County, Kew Maexico:

Krause well No. 5, 3W/4, Section 32, Township 28 North,
Ranga 11 wWast;

Krause Well No. 7, SW/4, 3Section 33, Township 28 Horth,

i Rangs 1l dest;

| Krause Well No. 18, NE/4, Section 28, Township 28 MNorth,
Range 11 West;

Krause well No. 19, N4/4, Section 28, Township 28 North,
Range 11 West;

Krause well No. 22, 5E/4, Section 32, Township 28 North,
Range 1l West; :

schlosser Well No. 12, RA/4, Section 10, Township 27
North, Range 11 West;

Schloaser #ell Mo. 13, Nv#W/4, Section 27, Township 28
North, Range 11 West;
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schlosser ~ell No. 15, Ni/4, section 34, Township 28
North, Range 11l w~est;

schlosser wWell No. 16, 3E/4, Section 10, Township 27
North, Range 1l wWest;

schlosser wWell No. 20, NE/4, section 10, Township 27
North, Range 1l west;

schlosser w#ell No. 24, swW/4, section 27, Township 28
North, Range 1ll west:;

schlosser well No. 25, SE/4, Section 27, Township 28
North, Range ll West.

(3) That the applicant seeks permission to produce said

" wells under a project allowable of 3300 MCFD, to ba produced
" from any well or combination of wells.

¢

(4) That in oxder tc evaluate the feasibility of 1nstalling§

. compression facilities on said wells, the application should be :
' granted for a 90-day period wiil provision made for a further 90-
. day extensior oy administrative procedure. :

(5) That at the end of said period of evaluation, allow-

' ables should be assigned retroactively to the individual wells in |
' the project on the basis of deliverability tests obtained at that

T time.

ihereby authorized to operate the
- a project allowable of 3300 MCFD
iJuly 1,

! compresgion facilities:

1T IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, R & G Drilling Company, Inc., is

following-described wells under
1962, in order tc evaluate the feasibility of installing

Krause Well No. 5, 3W/4, Section 32, Township 28 North,

for a period of S0 days boginning:

Range 1l West;

Krause Well No. 7, 5W/4, Section 33, Township 28 North,
Range 1l west;

Krause wWell No. 18, NE/4, Section 28, Township 28 North,
Range 11 West;

Krause A~ell No. 19, N«#/4, section 28, Township 28 Rorth,
Range 1l west;

Krause well No. 22, SE/4, section 32, Township 28 North,
Range 1l #est;

Schlosser Well No. 12, N#/4, Section 10, Township 27
North, Range 1l West;

3chlosser #ell No. 13, Nw/4, s5ection 27, Township 28
North, Range 1l “est;

Schlosser wWell No. 15, N/#/4, Section 34, Township 28
Noxth, Range 1l .est;

Schlosser well No. 16, 35/4, section 10, Township 27
North, Range 1l wWest;

Schlosser #~ell No. 20, NE/4, section 10, Township 27
North, Range 1l #est;
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| retroactively to each individual well on the basis of itz deliver-

! esx/

Urder No. R-22Z60Q

schloszer well No. 24, swW/4, Section 27, Township 28
North, Range 1l west:

schlosser wWell No. 25, SE/4, Section 27, Township 28
North, Range 1l west;

~Jest Kutz-~Fictured Cliffs Gas Pool, sSan Juan County, New lMexico,

(2) That upon application showing the need for a S0O-day
extension of time, administrative approval of such extension may
be obtained from the sSecretary-Director of the Commission.

(3) That prior to the conclusion of the period of evalua-
tion all wells shall be tested, znd allowables shall be assigned

ability at the end of such period.

(d) That any overage accrued as the result of such retro-
actively assigned allowable shall be compensated for following the
end of the period of evaluation, but no well shall be shut-in for
overproduction during said period.

(5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DOKE at santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

5 f—

™~
ED#IN L. MECHEM, Chairman

E. 5. WALKBR, Member

4 B e

!
A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
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GOVERNCR
EDWIN L. MECHEM
CHAIRMAN

State of Nefo Wexico
@ il Eonserbation Commission

B ap,
& N7 STATE GEOLOGIST
LAND COMMISSIONER é{ d
K. 3. JOHNNY WALKER = :* A. L. PORTER, JP,
MEMBER hi""",«.ﬁ' SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
".“.1’.

P, O. BOX 87
SANTA FE

June 15, 1962

Re: Case No. 2528

Mr. Jason Xellahin Order No. R=-2260
Kellahin & Pox

t
Attorneys at Law Applicants
Box 1713

Santa Pe, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

is one copy
Encloged herewith.are swassapies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

s

7 ”
A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ir/
Carbon copy of order also fcent to: ]

Hobbs OCC x
Arteaia OCC

Aztec OCC . x
OTHER _Mx. Ben Howel]l for El Paso Natural Gas Co.
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No. 11-62

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - APRIL 11, 1962

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
Elvis A. Utz, as Alternate Examiner:

CASE 2521: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a non-
standard gas proration unit, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the establishment
of a 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit in the Basin-
Dakota Gas Pool, comprising the NW/4 of Section 23, Township -
29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, said
unit to be dedicated to the Gallegos Canyon Unit Well No. 94
located 1850 feet from the North and West lines of said Section
23.

CASE 2522: Application of Shell 0il Company for a dual completion, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styied cause,
seeks permission to complete its State GA Well No. 2, located
in Unit N of Section 16, Township 15 South, Range 36 East, Lea
County, New Mexico, as a dual completion (conventional) in the
Caudill Permo-Pennsylvanian and Caudill-Devonian Pools with
.the production of o0il from the Permo-Pennsylvanian zone to be
through a string of l-inch tubing and the production of oil
from the Devonian zone to be through a parallel string of 2
1/16-inch tubing, a hydraulic casing pump and the casing-tubing
annulus.

CASE 2523: Application of Consolidated 0il & Gas, Inc., for an unorthodox
gas well location, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of an unorthodox gas
well location in the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool for its Tribal
"C" Well No. 2-6 to be 1650 feet from the North line and 1550
feet from the West line of Section 6, Township 26 North, Range
3 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

CASE 2524: Application of Cities Service Petroleum Company for a non-
standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico.Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks the establishment of a 320-
acre non-standard gas proration unit in the Jalmpt Gas Pool,
comprising the E/2 of Sectiosn 19, Township 24 South, Range 37
East, Lea County, New Mexico; said unit is to be dedicated to

(et o e et et o R e e e o P
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Docket No.

CASE 2525:

CASE 2526:

CASE 2527:

11-62 .
the Thomas Well No. 2 located at an unorthodox location 2310
feet from the North line and 2210 feet from the East line of
said Section 19.

Application of Cities Service Petroleum Company for conversion
of two wells in the Drickey-Queen Sand Unit, Chaves County,

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the conversion of the Drickey-Queen Sand Unit Wells
Nos. 7-1 and 21-3 located, respectively, in the NW/4 NW/4 of
Section 1 and the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 2, all in Township 14
South, Range 31 East, Chaves County, New Mexico, to water
injection wells., Said wells have not received a response from
the waterflood operations.

Application of Texaco Inc., for a dual completion, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks per-
mission to complete its State "R" (NCT-4) Well No. 2 lacated
in Unit D, Section 7, Township 18 South, Range 35 East, Lea
County, New Mexico, as a dual completion (tubingless) in an
undesignated Drinkard pool and adjacent to the Vacuum-Abo Pool,
with the production of oil from both zones to be through
parallel strings of 2 7/8-inch casing.

Application of Humble 0il & Refining Company for a dual
completion, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks permission to complete its State "BO'" Well
No. 1, located in Unit H, Section 12, Township 18 South, Range
34 East, [Lea County, New Mexico, as a dual completion (combin-
ation) in an undesignated Drinkard pool and adjacent to the
Vacuum Abo Pool, with the production of o0il from the Abo zone
to be through tubing inside 4%-inch casing and the production
of 0il from the Drinkard zone to be through a parallel string
of 2 7/8-inch tubing. '

CASE 2528:

\

Application of R & G Drilling Company for special allowab;:}\\
San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks permission to produce 12 wells in the West Kutz- \\\
Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool and 2 wells producing from the
Farmington formation, located in Sections 22, 27, 28, 32, ‘33 I
and 34, Township 28 North, Range 11 West, and in Section 10, !
Township 27 North, Range 11 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, {
under a project allowable of 3300 MCF of gas per day to be
produced from any well or combination of wells in the project.i
Applicant further seeks approval to install compression equip-/
ment with which to produce said wells. \

RO
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CASE 2529:

iqq/

11-62

Application of R & G Drilling Company for an exception to
Order No. R-2046, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks the establishment of the

two following described non-standard gas proration units in
the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool in San Juan County, as an exception
to Order No. R-2046 which established a series of non-standard
Dakota Units:

(1) Lots 3, 4, 5, 6 & 7, the SE/4 NW/4 and the
E/2 SW/4 of Section 6, and Lots 1 and 2 and the
E/2 NW/4 of Section 7,
containing 342.51 acres;

(2) Lots 3 and 4 and the E/2 SW/4 of Section T,
and the W/2 of Section 18,
containing 320.27 acres, all in Township 30 North, Range 13
West, San Juan County.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF NEW MEXICO

B
'

HIN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF

R & G DRILLING COMPANY, INC., FOR
APPROVAL OF THE INSTALLATION OF GAS
'COMPRESSOR EQUIPMENT AND GRANTING OF

A PROJECT ALLOWABLE FOR CERTAIN MARGINAL
| WELLS LOCATED IN THE WEST KUTZ-PICTURED
 CLIFFS AND FOR TWO UNPRORATED FARMINGTON

i APPLICATTION

I Comes now R & G Drilling Company, Inc., and applies to the

§011 Conservation Commission for an order approving the installation

'and use of compressor equipment on fourteen wells, twelve of which
|

gare completed in the West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool, and two

of which are complieted in the Farmington formation, in an

unprorated gas pool, all as is more fully shown on Exhibit 1,

attached hereto and made a part hereof for all purposes.

In support of this application, applicant states, that all of

‘ the wells are presently marginal wells, unable to make an allowable

assigned in the West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool against existing
line pressures, and because of such inability to make their
allowable, water encroachment, and other mechanical problems, said

wells are no longer economical.

Applicant proposes to produce said wells by the use of
| compressor equipment.

In order to efficiently and economically produce said wells
as proposed herein, and to prevent fredquent watering-out of said
wells it is necessary that a project allowable be assigned in an

amocunt not to exceed 3,300 MCF of gas per day, to be produced

| from any well or combination of wells in the project.

Unless approval is given for the installation of compression

fit, /A
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equipment and the assignment of a project allowable as herein

. proposed, it will no longer be economically feasible to produce

. said wells, and premature abandonment, with resultant waste, will

' occur.

Attached hereto and marked as Exhikit 2 is a plat of the
area showing location of the wells subject to this application,
and offsetting wells in the area.

Wherefore applicant prays that this application be set for
hearing before the Commission or before its duly appointed and
qualified examiner, and that after notice and hearing as provided
by law theCommission enter its order approving the installation
of cumpression equipment and the assignment of a project ailowable
as herein proposed.

Respectfully submitted

R & G DRILLING COMPANY, Inc.

By ve. Wtllol_-
Jdason W. Kellahin

KELLAHIN & FOX
P. O. Box 1713
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attorneys for Applicant
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SETH, MONTGOMERY, FEDERICI & ANDREWS
A.K. MONTGOMERY ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW
OLIVER SETH
wa. FEDE RICI 30! DON GASPAR AVENUE

FRANK ANDREWS SANTA FE,NEW MEXICO
FRED C. HANNAHS '

GEORGE A. GRAHAM, JR, April 11, 1962

New Mexico 0l1ll1l Conservatlon Commission
Santa PFe, New Mexico

Re: Case No., 2528

El pPaso Natural Gas Company

Gentlemen:

Please consider this letter to be our entry of appear-
ance in Case No. 2528 on behalf of El Paso Natural Gas
Company. We will have assocaited with us Mr. Ben
Howell and Mr. Garrett Whitworth, attorneys for E1l

Paso Natural Gas Company.

SETH, MONTGOMERY, FEDERICI & ANDREWS

J. 0. SETH
COUNSEL

POST OFFICE BOX 828
TELEPHONE YU 3-7315

By: <:Effiéi¢/ (?k’~‘~ayaotma4/d/

e’

O0S:wel
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Y-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

DEARNLE

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

FARMINGTON, N, M,

PHOMNME 325.1182

PHONE 243.6891

BEFORT THE:
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
Aoril 11, 1962

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of R & G Drilling Company for
special allowables, San Juan County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks permission to produce 12 wells
in the West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool
and 2 wells producing from the Farmington
formation, located in Sections 22, 27, 28,
32, 33 and 34, Township 28 North, Range 11
West, and in Section 19, Township 27 North,
Range 11 West, San Juan County, New Mexico,
unaer a project allowable of 3300 MCF of gas
per day to be produced from any well or com-
bination of wells in the project. Applicant
further seeks approval to install compres-

CASE 2528

- e e m e

wells,

S N Vit Nt Nt st Sl Sss Sasl St o) et et gl ) el et it ol o

BEFORE: Daniel S, Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

M. NUTTER: We will take next Case 2528.

MR. WHITFIELD: Csse 2528: Application of R & G
Drilling Company for special allowables, San Juan County, New
Mexico.

MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Kellahin and Fox, Santa
Fe, representing the Applicant.

MR. HOWELL: E1 Paso Natural Gas Company would like to




PAGE 2

FARMINCTON, N, M,
PHONE 32%5.11172

PORTING SERVICE, Inc.

DEARNLEY-MEIER RE

4

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.
PHONE 243.6691

enter an appearance, represented by New Mexico Counsel, Seth,
Montgomery, Federici and Andrews;: anu Ben Howell of El Paso.
MR. NUTTER: Are there any other appearances in Case
2528? Would you proceed, Mr. Kellahin?
MR. KELLAHiN: We have one witness I would like to hav%
sworn, Mr. Russell, please.
(Witness sworn.)
WILLIAM C. RUSSELL
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testi-
fied as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Would you state your name, please?

A William C. Russell,

Q Are you connected with R & G Drilling Company in any
way, the Applicant in-this case?

A I am the President and General Manager.

Q As President and General Manager, Mr, Russell, do you
have anything to do with the operation of R & C Drilling Company'é
wells?

A Yes, I do. I have practically everything to do with

the operation of them.

Q Have you ever testified before the Oil Conservation
Commission?
A Never have,

)




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUOUERQUE, N, M,

FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 1325.1t1P2

PHONE 243 6691

PAGE 13

Q Have you had any training or experience in the oil
business?

A Yes.

0 State briefly what experience you have had.

A Well, I have been drilling and completing wells for
the past eight years in the San Juan Basin,

Q Did you have anything to do with the drilling and com-
pletion of the wells in the West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool
and the Farmington wells which are involved in this application?

A I personally supervised the drilling and completion
of all of those wells,

Q Since their drilling and completion, have you had any-
thing to do with the operation of those wellis?

A Well, yes. 1I'm familiar with the day-to-day operation

of the wells,

Q Do you keep a record of the production and expesnses
on the wells, tss?

A I do.

Q Are you personally familiar with those records?

A I am,

MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness' qualifications accept-
able?

MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir, Mr., Russell is qualified to
speak regarding his wells,

MR, KELLAHIN: I wculd like to point out that this

e | R T T ¥ S S
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PAGE a

application includes some fourteen wells, twelve Pictured Cliffs
wells and two Farmington wells., We are, of course, aware of the
fact that of all the wells, only two presently have an allowable
assigned; they are Pictured Cliffs wells. The remaining wells

in the Pictured Cliffs are marginal wells, and the two Farmington

FARMINGTON, N. M,
PHONE 325.1182

wells are, of course, not prorated.

The reason we have included them in this case is, if
an order is secured, we want a continual order that would apply
for the economic life of the wells; and we included the Farmington
wells in the event that at some future date they might possibly
be prorated, and we could have an order covering them at the

present time, if the Commission sees fit to grant this application

PORTING SERVICE, Inc.

MR. NUITER: What do you mean, of the Pictured Cliffs

IR
Y

only two have allowables assigned? All of the Pictured Cliffs
wells have allowables assigned, but only two are non-marginal?

MR. XELLAHIN: Yes, I didn't state it correctly. Yes,

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Russell, you are familiar with

the application of R & G Drilling Company in this case, are you

DEARNLEY-MEIER R

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

not?

A I am.

PHONE 243 6691

Q Would you state what is proposed?
A Well, as you've stated, there are fourteen wells, twelvie

of which are Pictured Cliffs. The Pictured Cliffs wells are

approximately 1800 to 2,000 feet deep, and the two Farmington wellF

- 6%;%3
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are about 700 feet deep. We have a total cost of approximately
$300,000 in drilling and completion of these wells, That is, the
twelve Pictured Cliffs wells cost approximately $22,000.each;

the Farmington wells approximately $15,000 each, completed and

ITON, N ™

equipped. These wells were drilled and completed in 1955 and

the early part of 1926, It costs us approximately $5,000 a year

FARMING
PHONE 224 1 ED

<O
g% to operate these wells.
§3 Q That's rathef high cost for operation, is it not?
EE A Well, these are rather difficult wells to operate.
Q Would you state briefly what your problems are in that
connection?
A Well, there's a high water content in the Pictured

Cliff sands, and this makes them most difficult to operate, and
when I say $5,000 a vear operation, I don't mean workover or re-
medial work at all. That's administrative and day-to-day operatign

of these wells, they cost approximately five thousand.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING Sk

Q Have you had any water problems?
A Yes,
i Q You'll come to that later?
m A I will.
gg Q Would you continue, please?
< A Well, as I say, these wells were completed in 1955 and

'56; and 1957 was the first full year of production and these four

teen wells produced 311 million cubic feet of gas.

- M. NUITER: What was that figure again?

.
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A 311.
Q Was a tabulation showing these production figures

attached to your application in this case?

¥y A I believe it was, yes.
gh Q Do you have additional copies of it?
ZYy
Eg A I do.
Q Let's have it marked as an exhibit.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit 1
marked for identification.)

Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 1}
would you identify that exhibit, please?

A That gives the names or legal description and date of
completion, and the producing formation cf the fourteen wells,

together with the calendar year production, '57, '58, '60, and '6l}

In '57, as I said, there was 311 million cubic feet produced; in

IER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

58 161; '60, 61,000; 1961, there's 55,000 MCF; and the first

_‘
{
4

four months of this year the wells have produced at a rate of
45 million for the vear '62.
MR. NUTTER: Mr, Russell, 1960 production was 61,000 or

81,0007

DEARNLEY-M1

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

PHONE

243.6691

A It is 81,

MR. NUTTER: 81,902 is on this exhibit.
A It looks liks 61,902.

MR. KELLAHIN: 1Itts 81,

A Yes, it would have to be 8l.
Q (Ry Mr, Kellahin) On the basis of that production, Mr.|
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Russell, have you recovered your well costs?

A Hardly, because our income for 1961 was less than our
operating cost, and of the sum $300,000 that we've spent, we've
recovered about 25 percent of that. As I compute it, roughly,
we have recovered $70,000 of the $300,000 that we've put into that
piece of property.

Q You say you operated at a loss in 196l. Do you know
what your loss was?

A Yes, we had an actual operating loss of $700. In
addition to that, we haa turther losses for attempted remedial
work that wasn't cuccessful out there, of another $5,000. The
water prcblem is so great out there, I'm not sure that we'll ever
lick the water problem, but there is some gas; the pressures are
very low now, thz Pictured Cliff pressures shut in at something
less than 250 pounds and the Farmington is shut in at something
less than 200 pounds.

Q What kina of line pressures do you have in this area?

A Well, our contract calls for maximum line pressure of
250 pounds; however, El Paso Natural Gas is the sole purchaser
of these wells, and they operate at something less £han 200,
ordinarily 170, 175 pounds, because a five or ten pound pressure
increase will kill all the wells and shut them in.

Q You said that vou are not sure that the water problem

can be solved. Do you think that what you propuse in this appli-

cation will help solve that problem?

N L N
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A Well, we think so, and we hope so, and we are so advised
by some engineers that want to undertake to lick this problem.

Cur position is, we have to do one or the other of two things. We
can't continue with this loss, we are going to have to plug the
wells and write them off, or do what work we can and try to sell
some gas and salvage it. Even if this application were granted,
it would be no more than a salvage operation, I can't see that,
at best, that we'd ever realize anything.

Q You testified a moment ago that you had recovered appror—
imately $70,000, Was that a gross or a net figure you are talking
about?

A Well, that's a gross figure.

Q On the basis of your operating cost, then, what would
you say your net has been on this $300,000 operation?

A Well, there's ° .en considerable remedial work out there

to the extent that our net would be less than 50 percent of our

gross.
Q Less than 50 percent?
A Yes.
Q Or $35,000, in that neighborhood, is that correct?
A Yes.
Q Do you consider it economically feasible to operate

these wells on the present basis?
A Not at all, no.

Q If the Commission does not grant this application,
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rwhat is your alternative?

A To plug and abandon.

Q Do you have a plat showing the'area involved here?
A I do.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit 2
marked for identification.)

Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 2,
would you identify that?

A Exhibit No. 2 is a plat showing the eight Sections
covered by our lease in Township 27 North, Range 11 West, and
28 North, 11 West.

Q Does it show the offsetting ownership?

A Yes, it does.

Q Is there a plat attached to the application which shows
that ownership in somewhat more detail?

A Yes, there is.

Q Now, Mr., Russell, your application calls for the in-
stallation of pressure equipment. What do you propose in that
connection?

A We propose,at least the engineers have proposed to me
that they install compressors, I believe they call it a two-stage
compression system, by which they will be able to unload the water
from the well bore;at the same time they'll be able to compress

the gas and put it into the gathering system. They tell me that

it will cost some $10,000 per well to so equip these wells.

Q On the basi

>
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you, would that be an economic operation?

A Not at all, no.

Q What do you propose, then, as an alternative?

A Well, we would have to have an order of this Commission

directing that we were free of any allowables now or in the futurﬂ
that anf gas that we can salvage from this operation, we would be
be able to produce, and it would take such an order before we
could undertake this.

Q You say you would be free from any allowables. Could
- you ‘set’ an upper limit as to how much gas you can produce and
if so, what would that limit be?

A Well, the upper limit, I wouldn't want to set, but the
lower limit I would like to set not less than 3,300,000 a day.

Q Your application is in an amount not to exceed 3,300,00

J

a day, isn't that correct?

A Yes. That's the application, but of course, wh#t I
would like is something else.

Q You understand, of course, that the Commission cannot
grant anything in excess of the amount applied for?

A . Yes,

Q But in your opinion, can you operate this project
under such an allowable figure?

A Under such an allowable, we can operate it, yes.

MR, UrZ: 1Is this 3300 per well a day, or for the

project?

»e
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MR. KELLAHIN: For the project.

MR. UTZ: And includes your Farmington wells?
MR. KELLAHIN: Yes.
Q (By Mr. Kellahin) That is correct, it would include
all the wells in the project?
A Yes, all fourteen; the twelve Pictured Cliffs and two
Farmington.
Q Would you produce that from all of the wells, or from
individual wells or combinations of wells?

A Well, of course, at this stage we have no idea: we

| would propose to produce that from any combination of wells we

saw fit.

Q And operate the entire area as a single project?

A As a single project, vyes.

Q Is the ownership of this land common throughout?

A That it is, ves.

Q Is the overriding royalty common?

A It's commen and it's constant to four Sections, and
constant again as to the other four Sections. There's two leases
involved, four Sections each.

Q Do you anticipate there would be any difficulty in

‘unitizing the area for a project of this nature?

A No, no difficulty.

Q Do you have anything to add to your statement, Mr,.

Russell?
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A Yes, I do. I would just like to summarize this briefl

We have spent some $300,000 out there. We have recovered about
$30,000 net. If we undertake this project, it will be because

we think we can recover more than three billion cubic feet of gas
out there., We have been so advised, the engineers think .o, and
<t would have to be something in excess of three billion cubic
feet before we could even recover our present costs there. If

we install this compression system, it's going to cost not less
than $10,000 per unit, I'm so advised. If we make these additionﬁl
expenses out there, and we are successful in recovering gas, I
know of my own personal experience out there that if the well ‘is

ever shut in, that they will water up and it will be a terrible

there's one well in particular here. No. 13, that was the most

(o}

f all the welles out there

prolific
than two years, and on five different occasions we have had
swabbing units and pulled the tubing, and the water production is
so great we cannot get the gas production back.

We do think that with the compression unit we will
overcome the water problem and produce a considerable amount of
gas out of there. We are going to have to be free to operate as
we see fit and salvage whatever gas we can get out of this reser-
voir.

Q Have you plugged some wells already in this area?

A Yes, we have plugged two wells. The names and descrip-

&
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tions don't appear here, but there is two wells that have been
plugaged.

Q You say if you can get three billion cubic feet out of
the reservoir, this project would be justified?

A Yes, it would be justified, but it would still be a
salvage operation.

Q You are willing to spend the money in an effort to get

FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 32%-11A2

that much gas?
A That we are.

Q If this project is not approved, will that gas be

produced?

A It won't be produced by us, I personally have no
interest in the well, other than a General Manager of R & G
Drilling Company, the operator. I can tell you in all sincerity
that if this is not granted, I am going to go back and systemat-
ically plug all these wells within the next six months,

Q Would that, in your opinion, constitute waste of a
natural resource by leaving it in the ground?

A I think it would constitute waste, because the wells

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

did produce 300 million cubic feet in 1957. The engineers tell

me that there's considerable amount of gas in this reservoir. It'k

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M
PHONE 243.6691

just low pressure and it's hard and tight, and the water is sc¢
great it's just difficult to produce it.
Q I believe you testified that El Paso is the purchaser?

A Yes.
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Q Have you contacted them in connection with this?
A No, I haven't.
Q Were Exhibits 1 and 2 prepared by you or under your
supervision?
A They were.
MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to offer in evidence
Exhibits 1 and 2.
MR. NUTTER: R & G Exhibits 1 and 2 will be admitted
in evidence.
MR. KELLAHIN: That's all the questions I have, Mr,
Nutter, ’
MR. WNUTTER: Any questions of Mr. Russell?
MR. MORRIS: Yes, sir.
MR, NUTTER: Mr, Morris.
CROSS EXAMINAT ION

BY MR. MORRIS:

Q Mr. Russell; do you have a meter installed on each
well at the present time?

A Well, it's El Paso's equipment, but there is a meter
on each well.

Q If the Commission should see fit to approve your appli-~
cation, the ges from each well could still be metered before it
was compressed, could it not?

A Yes. 1 see no reason why it couldn't.

Q I'm at a loss, then, to understand why you need a proje¢t
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allowable,and why the wells couldn't be produced under individual

well allowables.

A Well, you misunderstand me altogether, then., I do not
want to go into the reservoir, the pressures, the gas that can be
produced or can't be produced. I want to point out to this Commisp
sion the economic facts of life in connection with these fourteen
wells, If we are not given permission to produce them and get gas
out of there any way we see fit, any way whatsoever, we are going
to plug the well, I think it's a crime to plug them.

Q In other words, Mr. Russell, you might be producing

some of your -- I think you said you had two non-marginal Pictured

Cliffs wells, You miaht he nroducing those two wells in excess of
their present allowables, is that correct?
A Well, yvyes, because there again, you mentioned the pre-

sent allowables for the month of February, the present allowable oh
the greater of the two non-marginal wells was 1,450,000,
MR. KELLAHIN: What was the well?

A Well No, 16, It's the greatest producer of the fourteen;
and you check back for the month of January, that well was given anp
allowable of 1,296,000; and the same thing was true in February,
very slight allowable, but 703,000, See, that?s less than a hundr‘d
dollars. How in the World this Commission can expect us to operate

that well, that would be $80.00 worth of gas that was allowed; we

have got 70 percent of it and that's the biggest well out of the

fourieen,
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Q Wouié you still keep all fourteen wells on the line,
producihg what they could?

A There's only been two or three of them on the line pro-
ducing at all. I'm trying to get them all back on the line and

producing them, if at all possible. But it's a tough proposition

PHONE 32%.1182

at best.

FARMINGTON, N. ™.

Q Do you think it would boil down to this, Mr. Russell,

do you think that these two good wells that you have might end

A That's entirely possible., If that were to occur, I
would certainly -- I want it understood at the outset and in the
order that we can produce the project allowable from any one weéell
or any combination of the wells at all. I don't think so, because
there'svsome other wells producing a little bit here. There's one
other well besides the 16 that is non-marginal, No. 24, it has an
allowable of 954,000,

MR. MORRiS: Thank you, I believe that's all,

BY MR. HOWELL:

Q Mr. Russell, would you explain in more detail just

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

exactly how you plan to put the compressor units in, that is,

where do you expect to put them?

PHONE 243.6691%

A I expect to put them anywhere the engineers think they
will be effective, Now the application I am making is an economic

application., If there's any way in the World that the engineers

- can get the gas out of the wells, I want to be free to get it out

e,




FARMINGTON, N. ™.
PHONE 325.1!82

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243 66031

PAGE 17

[ﬁgn that way.‘ I want not té be restricted to any sort of equipment
or any type of operations whatsoever.

Q Would you plan to put the compressor at the well or at |
some place in the gathering system?

A Well, we're not going to interfere with El Paso's
gathering system.

Q That's one thing I wanted to find out.

A We don't own a gathering system, so we certainly can't
interfere with that.

Q That'!s right. Then your project would envision com-
pression right at the well,ar if you hooked several wells to one
compressor, you would have to put in some pipe to connect them,
wouldn't you?

A w

Wall, I'a n

¢ say what we are golng
to have to do. I am going to leave it up to engineers. They
approached me with this thing, they say they can make it work.

If they can make it work, well and good, any way they can do it.
Of course, we can't interfere with anybody else's property.

Q That is one of the points that concerns us, would be
just where the compression -« compressors would be installed as to
whether the program wa; envisioning tying the compressors into
our gathering system. As I understand you, why, your proposal
would not include putting the compressor or connecting the com--

pressors into any portion of our gathering system?

A Well, I'm afraid I don't understand your question. If
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we are going to compress the gas, we have to put it into your
gathering system, I don't know where else we are going to put it.

Q That, then, would constitute a use of El Paso's property
to some extent, wouldn't it?

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, I object to
that question.

A Here we go.

MR. KELLAHIN: It calls for a conclusion, in the first
place, and it is obvioué if we are going to compress the gas, we
have to put it in some line in order tc dispose of it. It is
certainly no more use to put compressed gas into a line than if
you put uncompressed gas into the line, assuming the line is
adapted for the purposes it is being used. We have nothing to do
with El Paso's gathering system, and the witness has testified
that he doesn't propose to use it, but he's certainly going to have
to have a market for his gas. I don't think the question is propex
at all,

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr, Russell, I would like to ask a couple of guestions
at this time. You stated it's going to cost $10,000 per well,
approximately, to put this system in,

A Yes.

Q Where did the engineers gef this figure of $10,000 per
well? They must have done some planning and some preliminary desig

work to come up with this figure, haven't they?

o f
-
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A Yes, they have. They have designed this compressor,
which I wonit attempt to describe because I don't kriow that much
about the compressdrs, but the cost of the compressor itself and
the engine to drive it will be somewhere around $7500,00, they saif
The olher $2500,00 will come in installation and ih additional
equipment and workover unit on the well; but they think for approx
imately $10,000 they can do it.

Q In other words, you don't contemplate putting your own
gathering system in with a manifold connecting all of the wells,
and then put one big compressor to put the gas into El Paso's line]

A No, this is going to be a well-by-well project.

Q You 'do contemplate a small compressor on each of the
various wells?

A Yes,

Q And then there actually would be no commingling of the
gas from any of the wells --

A Oh, no.

Q -~ except after it has gone through a meter and into
El Paso's line?

A That's right. As far as El1 Paso is concerned, there
will be the same operation we have now, We are not going to touch
their equipment.

Q Will these compressors actually put a vacuum on the
wells?

A That I don't know, how he's going to do it.

oo i
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Q It's going to be a two-stage compressor, the first is
to evidently put some sort of a low pressure of some sort to try
to unload the water in the well?

A Right.

Q Then I presume you would separate the water from the
gas and then compress the gas?

A Right.

Q In this second stage?

A I would think sco. You see, that phase of it I don't
want to get into at all, because I don't understand compressing
gas and dehydrating it and getting it into the system at all.

The one thing I wanted to point out to the Commission are the
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going to disturb El Paso, they won't know the difference, as though

ey

the wells were producing at 250 pounds.

Q What is your planned output pressure?
A Our output pressure?
Q On your compressors.

A It's going to be something -- I don't know what it will
be, but it can't exceed 250 pounds. I think there are several
limitations, one is on the size and the cost of your equipment.

On the other hand, it has to exceed El Paso's gathering pressure.

Q WOQId your initial plans call for putting fourteen
compressors in?

A Not at all. We are going to put one compressor, we

(] ~
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don't know that this will work. I am not convinced of it myself,
before I undertake it with one well, I'm going to have to have an
order of this Commissioﬁ saying if it is successful, that we can
go ahead and do it in coﬁﬁection with the other wells., Believe
me, in all seriousness, I am going to plug and abandon these wells)|
becauée I'm sick and tiied of trying to operate them. It's prac-
tically impossible, under the present setup, because of the water
problem and the lower préssure. We can go out and pull the tubing|
swab it, get it producing in four days, and El Paso comes and shuts
it in, switches it, and the well is logged again. If we are not
free to take gas out of the wells any way we see fit, I am going
to plug and abandon all the wells.

Q In other words, your initial plan is to put one compress
sor on one well?

A Yes, and if it works, fine, ana we move to the other ond
If it doesn't work so well, we will have to modify something.
Believe me, T think it's criminal to go out there and plug those
wells,

Q If this one compressor on the one well makes the allow-
able of one million MCF, would you bother putting the compressor
on the other well?

A We would be down here for more relief if it was that
successful, I know that's not going to happen, because the initial
IP didn't amount to that in any one of these wells. They IP'd

about a million, a million and a quarter, the better ones. That's
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not going to happen, believe me, and it may be that five or six
of these wells might produce this project allowable. That's the
problem I hope we have,

MR. NUTTER: Do you have any further questions, Mr.
Howell?

MR. HOWELL: Yes.

BY MR. HOWELL:

Q Then am I correct in understanding, Mr. Russell, that
your proposal is that you would use your compressor unit with the
well, and that the compressor would not be placed downstream at a
point on our system? That's the point I wanted to understand
clearly.

A Unuerstand me, we're not going to touch anything that
belongs to El Paso. I want nothing tc do with it whatsoever.

Q That's fine on that point. Do you know how many weclis

in the West Kutz?

A No, sir, I don't know,
Q Would 203 be an approximate number?
A Well, I'm not going to hazard a guess as to how many

wells. I can readily determine how many wells are in the West
Kutz, if I need to know.

Q Are you familiar with the March allocation to the West
Kutz of 410,825,000; would you say that fiqure sounds approximatel
correct?

A I would not comment on it at all, because I don't know

@
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what you are getting at. I don't know what you are télking about.

Q Assuming that that is the correct March allocation to the
West Kutz, which is a matter that can readily be determined from
the schedule there, to allow your project 3300 per day would, for
the month, give you an allowable of 102,300 MCF, would it not?

A I dbn't think I follow you at all.

MR. KELLAHIN: That would be a matter of calculation.

Q (By Mr. Howell) What would 31 times your 33 amount to?

A Compute it if you want to know. What you trying to ask
me this question for?

Q I'm trying to learn about your project. I'm not neces-
sarily opposing it, I am trying to find out what you propose.

A There's another thing I would like to point out to this
Commission, is that this is very rough terrain country out there,
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to tie into each one of the wells, as it did to drill and complete]
Why in the World El Paso would be anything but cooperative, because
if we plug the wells, you have a gathering system out there that's
gone to pot real quick. Now go ahead with your question.
Q Now, Mr, Russell, I'm not trying to argue with you.

I'm just trying to find out where we would get on this proposal.
As you have testified, you have not discussed it with the company,
and we are here trying to find out something. For thirty-one days

in March, at 3,300 MCF a day, you would come up with a figure for

the month of 102,300 MCF, do you not?
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A Right.

Q If the March allowable is,for the West Kutz Field is
410,825, that would give to your wells roughly 25 percent of the
entire production of the field, would it not?

A I can't answer that; because I don't know., If I want
all these figures, I know where they are available. They are at
hand somewhere,

Q For the purpose of answering the questicn, will you
assume --

A No, I won't assume anything., If that's a fact, you

tell me itt's a fact.,

MR. NUTTER: I think it would be apparent that 100,000
is approximately 25 percent of 410,000, Would you answer the
question, please?

A Yes, that's apparent.

MR. NUTTER: Proceed.

Q (By Mr. Howell) That would apply to twelve of your
wells which are in the West Kutz, would it not, you having two
Farmington wells, I believe?

A Yes,

Q So there are twelve Pictured Cliffs wells of yours in
the West Kutz.

MR. HOWELL: I think that's all.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of Mr,

Russell?
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MR. UTZ: Yes, sir.
MR. NUTTER: Mr., Utz.
BY MR, UTZ:

Q Mr. Russell, as I understand this thing now, you are
going to have individual well compressors somewhere between the
wellhead and E1 Paso's meter? |

A Yes.

Q And you are asking for a maximum allowable of 3300 MCF
per well per day?

A No, not per well,

MR. KELLAHIN: Mr, Utz, the application is for =--
MR. UTZ: All fourteen wells get 3300 per day.
MR. KELLAHIN: That's right.

Q (By Mr. Utz) Now we can't, I judge from your answers
to some of the questions, we can't even arrive at a per well allows
able, not only among the Pictured Cliff wells, but also among the

two Farmington wells, but you want to produce them however they'll

produce?

A Yes, just any way that we are able to produce these
wells,

Q Would you meter each of these wells as they are metered
now?

A That's right.
Q I gather that you have gone far enough with this project

that you know that this is the least amount of gas that you can
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get by with?

A Yes, that's the economic side of it.

Q You are throwing the whole thing in as one operation,
even though each well will be a separate operation?

A That's correct.

Q So do you have a figure as to what you would have to
have on any well to make it an economic operation? In other words}
to set this compressor,that you must know about what it covers
now, how much gas you are going to have to have from each well,

A Oh, yes, it's going to have to be not less than 300,000
per day before we'll even go ahead with the project. But even

there, I don't know that we'll be able to operate it at that, I

LA 22 v S e e T

think it's go'_in tc have to ayceesd AQQ’QQO per a

be economical, but it wili certainly have to be 300,00

o
an
c.
[ V]
<

before we would even attempt it.

Q Mr. Russell, your 3,300 for the fourteen wells only
figures about 235 MCF per day per well.

A Well, believe me, some of these wells are not going to
respond to anything.

Q I believe your answer was 300,000 a day, or 400,00C a
day, which was it?

A I say if a well wonit produce 300,000 a day, I know
that we couldn't go ahead with the operation of it. We think it's
going to take around 400,000 a dayAto pay for the equipment and

make the operation economic. 300,00 and less, we know already

pre
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would not be economical.

Q There will be an individual weil expenditure, will it
not?

A That's right.

Q If you can't produce 300,000 a day from a well, are
you going to continue to leave this compressor in operation and
produce less than that?

A No. As I say, if it wen't produce 300,000 a day, we
would have to take the compressor off andkmove it to another well,

Q So what this really boils down to is,according to the
way I understand it, is you are asking for allowable of~300,000
per day minimum per well?

A Mr. Utz, this is exactly what I didn't want this appli-
cation to turn into. I'm not asking for that. 1I'm irying to pre-
sent the picture to this Commission that here 2re fourteen wells
that I'm going to plug and abandon unless the Commission tells me
to go ahead and get some gas out of there if you can, any way you
see fit, for any one or more of the fourteen wells, That's what
I want. If you give me that permission, I'll go ahead with this
project, but as far as the engineering side of it and the well-by-
well aspect, I don't want to go into that because I don‘t know and
you don't know, and certainly nobody else knows what we are going
to be able to do out there with these sorry wells in the West Kutz

Field,

Q I'm trying to find out here how many of the fourteen

&
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wells, if this is granted, that you are actually going to produce,

A Well, I wish I knew., I wish I could answer that.

Q You answered me that you would not produce them for
less than 300,000 a day?

A That's right.

Q Actually, when this is all saiu and done, we won't have
fourteen wells on the line, since you have only asked for 300,000
or an average of 235 per day?

A Yes.

Q So a minimum allowable which the Commission is now
considering of something like that, two million a month or 1500
a month, well, we'll say two million a month per well, wouldn't
help you in this matter at all?

A No.

MR. UTZ: That's all I have.

MR, NUTTER: Any further questicns of Mr, Russell? He
may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. NUITER: Do you have anything further, Mr. Kellahin

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish to
offer in Case 295287

MR. MORRIS: Yes, sir. If the Examiner please, the
Commiscsion has received a telegram from the Pan American Petroleum

Corporation opposing the establishment of a »roject allowable as

%)
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proposed by the subject application.N This telegram will be made
part of the record.

MR. HOWELL: On behalf of El Paso Natural Gas Company,
I would like to make a very brief statement of our position.
First, we're thoroughly and completely sympathetic with the problen
that Mr. Russell has, and insofar as putting any compressioh in,
with the explanation which he has given here that it would not
involve our gathering system, we certainly would have no objection
to that being done.

We do merely wish to point out that, assuming that the
figure of 410,825, which I'm sure the Commission can verify by
ldoking at the March alleocation is that for the entire pool, that
to grant this project allowable will give to twelve out of 203
wells in the pool approximately 25 percent of the total market

demand; and the repercussions from that are such that there may

out and some way in which reasonable help can be given tc help
prevent premature abandonment of wells, we would like to help if
there's any way it can be done; but just by giving the incrt-:aseq1

proportion of this pool's allowable to these twelve wells seems /

g

to us to probably create more problems than it solves.

MR. NUITER: Mr, Howell, may I ask you this question:
If the deliverability, so to speak, of the pool, would be increased
by additionzl applications similar to this, would that not also

increase the market demand for the pool, or is the market demand a

k
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r;narket demand, or is it a reflection of the inability of most uf
the wells in this pool to make very much gas?

MR. HOWELL: I think probably I should refer that ques-
tion to the man that handles proration here, I think I know the
answer, but I think I would rather have the authority answer the
question rather than I, Mr. Woodruff, what would be vour reply?

MR. WOODRUFF: The market demand could be influenced
by an increased availability of gas from this field. At the
present time it reflects an actual market demand attributable from
this field, from the entire San Juan Basin,

MR. KELLAHIN: May I ask a question? Isn't your market
demand, at least to some extent, involved with the ability of the
pool to produce?

MR. WOODRUFF: Not the markei demand fiom the San Juan
Basin. The manner in which it could be apportioned might be
influenced by that.

-MR. KELLAHIN: That's the point of my question. I'm
talking about the West Kutz Pool, and that is affected by the
ability of the pool to produce.

MR. WOODRUFF: It could be,

MR. NUITER: Any further questions of anyone? We'll
take this case under advisement.

W%
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO ;
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1, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County

of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the

foregoing and attached Transcript of Proceedings before the New
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Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me, and that
the same is a true and correct record of said proceedings, to the 1
best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

DATED this 19th day of April, 1962, in the City of

Albuquerque, County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico.
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June 19, 1963.
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BEFORE TEE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CAILED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COUIMISSION OF MEN MBXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 2528
Order No. R-2260-A

APPLICATION OF R & G DRILLING COMPANY, INC.,
FOR A HEARIFG DE NOVO IN THE MATTER OF ITS
APPLICATION FOR PERNISSION TO OFERATE TWELVE
WELLS UMDER A PROJECT ALLOWABLR, SAN JUAN
COUNTY, REW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause cam3 on for hearing de novo at 9 o'clock a.m. on |

July 18, 1962, at sSanta Fe, New Mexxico, before the 0il Conserva-
‘tion Commission of New Maxico, hereinafter referred to as the
"Commiasion.,"

®0W, on this__3rd day of August, 1962, the Commission,

a quorum being present, having conmsidered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being tul.ly advised

in the premises,

FINDS 3
(1) That due public notice having been given as reguired by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the :mhjoo::t:;i

matter thereof.

(2) That this case came before the Commission on the lppll—:f
cation of R & G Drilling Company, Inc., and was heard by Daniel S..

Mutter, duly appointed Commission Examiner, on April 11, 1962,
{3) That the Commission, on June 14, 1962, enterxed its

‘Order Mo. R-2260 authorizing the applicant to operate twelve wells

‘under a project aliowabis I0X & perica of 3¢ duys Degimming Tuly
‘1, 1962, and providing for administrxative approval of a 90-day
extension of time upon application showing the need therefor.

(4) That this case is presently before the Commission on

“application of R & G Drilling Company, Inc. for a hearing de novo.

(5) Tha* upon motion by applicant's counsal, the record
of the April 11, 1962, RExaminer hearing, including all testimony
and other evidence presented therein, was incorporated into the
‘record of the hearing de novo by reference.
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CASE Wo. 2528
Order Ro. R-2260-A

(6) That additional testimony and evidence was received in
the hearing de novo.

_ (7) That the preponderance of all of the evidence ahows
that Order No. R-2260, issued by the Commission on June 14, 1962,
in Case No. 2528, should be fully approved, ratified, and con-
fixwed.

IS THEREFORE ORDERED: 1

That Order No, R-2260, issued by the Commission on June 14,

1962, in Case No. 2528, is hereby fully approved, ratified, and
confirmed,

' ~ DOME at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
-above designated.

STATE OF REW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

N

TMITE T Tad 1.1 Yiamn 4 vvenm
SABLr T 00N aSE Lo T ] A g e SO Gy

04 2 ).

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretarxy

:jelt/




GOVERNOR
EDWIN L. MECKEM
CHAIRMAN

State of Netw Mexico
@ il Eongerbation Lommission

_ <l Shay,

& ot
LAND COMMISSION ER é{' - \e‘_g‘ STATE GEOLOGIST
€. 8. JOHNNY WALKER = e A. L. PORTER, JA.
o < 4 é -
MEMBER ) Q&*"‘*d’ SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
. .;'i“t

. 0. BOX 87}%
SANTA FE

August 24, 1962

Re: Case No. 2528
Mr. Jason Kellahin Order No. R~2260-B
Kellahin & Fox
Attorneys at Law

Box 1713 R & G Drilling Company
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Applicant:

Daar Bir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

4 g,

'} 'd
A. L. PORTER, Jr. ’
Secretary-Director

ir/

Carbon copy of order also s=nt to:

Hobbs 0OCC x

Artesia OCC

Aztec OCC . x

OTHER Mr. Garrett Whitworth (E1 Paso Natural)
' Mr. J. P. Nelill (Texacc Inc.)

Mr. Kenneth J. le.tr (Pan American)




KELLAHIN 2.p Fox
ATTORNEYS AT LAW

JASON W, KELLAMIN S54¥ EAST SAN FRANCISCO STREET TELEPHONES
ROBERT E.FOX POST OFFICE BOX 1713 983-9396

SANTA FE, NEW MEXIGO 982-2991
~

e

August 17, 1962

Oil Conservation Commission
of New Mexico

P. O. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:
Enclosed find an original and two copies of application
for rehearing of R & G Drilling Company, Inc., in
Case No. 2528, for £iling.
Vexy truly yours,

<ia/me«,\ w ILlled -

JASON W. KELLAHIN

jwk:mas_
enclosures
cc with enclosure: El Paso Natural Gas Company

Mr. W. C. Russell




BEFORE 'THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF TIIE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF R & G DRILLING COMPANY,

INC., FOR A REHEARING IN THE MATTER OF

ITS APPLICATION FOR PERMISSION TO OPERATE

TWELVE WELLS UNDER A PROJECT ALLOWABLE,

SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. Case No. 2528

APPLICATION FOR REHEARING

Comes now R & G Drilling Company, Inc., applicant in
the above case, and applies to the 0il Conservation Commission
of the State of New Mexico for a rehearing as provided by
Section 65-3-22, New Mexico Statutes Annotated, 1953
Compilation, and in support thereof would show the Commission
the following:

l. This matter came on to be heard on the application
of R & G Drilling Company, Inc., and was heard by Daniel S.
ttexr, duly appointed Commission Examiner, on April 11, 1962,
and thereafter the Commission entered its Order No. R~2260.

2. BApplicant filed its application for a hearing de novo
before the Commission, as provided by law, aileging that said
Order No. R-2260 was not responsive to the application of R & G
Drilling Company, Inc.; that said order was not in accord with
the evidence presented at the hearing of Case No. 2528 before

the examiner, would resul iTn > the ceorrelative

cr
'-I
ot}
)
)
ul

rights of applicant, and would not prevent premature abandonment
of applicant's wells.

3. A hearing de novo was held before the Commission on
July 18, 1962, and thereafter the Commission entered its order,
dated the 3rd day of August, 1962, being Order No. R-2260-3,
which order approved, ratified and confirmed the provisions

of Order No. R-2260.

P N



4, Commission Order No. R-2260, as affirmed by Order
No. R-2260-A is not supported by substantial evidence, and there
is no evidence in the record before the Commission to support
said order.

5. Wastewill occur as a result of the order of the
Commission, for the reason recoverable gas will have to be
abandoned in the reserveoir unless the relief prayed for in
the application in this case or some other relief is granted.

6. The correlative rights of applicant are not protected
by the Commission's order, and it will be denied the right to
recover its just and equitable share of the gas in place under
the tracts dedicated to its wells.

7. Unless some relief is afforded applicant, it will
be impossible to continue to operate its wells, resulting in
premature aandonment of wells capable of produciné gas, and
resultant wasce.

8. To the extent that the applicable proration orders
of this Commission pirevent the production of gas on an
economical basis, applicant is deprived of its property without
due process of law.

9. The order of the Commission results in waste and
correlative rights are not protected, contrary to the provisions
of the law.

WHEREFORE, applicant prays this matter be set for rehearing,
and after such rehearing, the Commission enter its order granting
the relief prayed for in the original application herein.

Respectfully submitted,
R & G DRILLING COMPANY, INC.

B,d;w»» w. Rull s

LILAHIN & FOX
. ©. Box 1713
Santa Fe, New Mexico

ATTORNEYS FOR APPLICANT

-2



BEFORI: TIE OIfL CONSERVALION COUIISSION
OF THE STATE 0O HEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF R & G DRILLING COMPARY,

INC., FOR A REIEBARING IN THE HMATTER OF

IS APPLICATION FOR PERMISSICN TO OPERALL

TWELVE WELLS UNDER A PROJECT ALLOWABLE,

SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW HEXICO. Cage No. 2528

APPLICATION POR REHEARING

Comes now R & G Drilling Cowpany, Inc., applicant in

the above case, and applies to the 01l Conservation Commission
of the State of Hew iMexico £or a rehcaring as provided by
Saection 65-3-22, Kew HMexico Statutes Annotated, 1953
Compilation, and in suvpport thereof would show the Commrission
the following:

! -
Bttar came on 2 Lo har

l. 7This
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Gin thie applicatcion

i

Of R & G Driliing Company, Inc., and was heard by Daniel 5.
Nutter, duly appointed Commission Examiner, on Apriil 11, 1962,
and thereafter the Comnission entered its Order No. E-2260.

2. &pplicant filed its application for a hearing de novo
before the Commission, as provided v law, alleging that said
Order No. R-2260 was not responsive to the application of R & G
Drilling Company, Inc.; that sald order was not 1in accord with

the evidence presented at the hearing of Case No. 2528 before

-
17

he examiner, wWould result in waste, ilmpare the corrslative
rignts of applicant, and would not prevent premature abandonment
of applicant's wells.

3. A hearing de novo was helé hefore the Commission on
July 18, 1962, and thereafter the Comwnission entered its order,
dated the 3xcé day of August, 19262, being Order No. R-2260-A,
which order approved, ratified and confirmed the provisions

of Order NMo. R-2260.




4. Commiszion Ordeor No, R-2260, as affirmed by Orderx
Ho., R=-2260-A ig notl supporied by subrtantial evidence, and there
is no evidence in the record before the Commission to support
said order.

5. Wastewill occour as a rasult of the order of the
Commission, for the roason recoverable gas will have to be
abandoned in the reservoir unless the relief praved for in
the application in this case or scme other relief is granted.

6. The correlative rights of applicant are not protected
Ly the Commission's order, and it will be denied the right to
recover its just and equitable share of the gas in place under

the tracts dedicated to its wells

7. Unless sowe relief is afforded applicant, it will
be impossible to continue to coperate itc wells, resulting in
premature abandonment of wells capable of producing gas, and
rasultant waste.

8. To the extent that the applicable proration orders
of this Commission prevent the production of gas or an
gconomical basis, applicant is deprived of its property without
due process of law.

3. The order of the Commission results in waste and
correlative rights are not protected, contrary to the provisions
of the law.

WHEREPORE, applicant prays this matter be set for rehearing,
and after such rehesaring, the Conmission enter its order granting
the relief prayed for in the original application herein.

Pespectfully submitted,
R & G DRILLING COMPANY, INC.

By, q oo W, ‘<M

ELIAIIN & FOX
?. 0. Box 1713
SCantz Pe, New Mexico

ATTORMEYS 4R APPLICANY

.,
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APPLICATION OF R & G DRILLANGC ConPally,
INC., FOR A RENRDARING 1M THE SATIER OF
TS APPLICAYION POR PERISSION 10 OPLRALE

THRELVE WELLS UNDER A PROJECY ALLOWADR

SAN JUAN COURN™Y, NEW MEXICO. Case Ko. 2528

APPLICATION FOR RSHDARING

Cames now R & O Urilling Company, Iuc., applicant in
ti»e above case, and appligs to the 013 Conservation Conmission
of the State of KNow Mexico for a rehoaring as provided by
Section 65-3-22, Hew Mexico Statutes Annotated, 1953
Compilation, and in suppert thereof would ghow the Commission
tiwe following:

1. This matter cane on to e heard on thae application
of R & G Drilling Company, Inc., and was heaxrd Dy Daniel 5.
tutter, duly appointed Commdssion Examiner, on April 1i, 1862,
and thereafter the Commission entered its Order ilo. E-24G60,

2. Applicant £iled its application for a hearing d2 novo
before the Camunission, as provided oy law, alleging that said

Order bHo. R-Zd26U was not responsive to ibhe application of R & 3

Y

Drilliing Company, Inc.; that sald order was not in accord with
the evidence prasented at the Learing of Case No. 2525 efore
tie examiner, would result in wasite, mpare the correlative
rights of applicant. and would not prevent premature abandonment
of applicant’s wells.

3. A hearing de novo was held cefore the Commission on
culy 18, 1962, and LhereafLer the Commission entered its order,
dated the 3rd day of august, 1362, being Order No. R-2260-A,

@which order approved, ratified and confirmed the provisions

of Order NHo. R=2260.




4. Comdnsilon Order to. R=Z:260, oo aifirmed by Order

M. R=2260~A s noi cuppertoed iy substantlial evidence, and {here
i8 no evidence in the record nefore e Comrission te support
said order.

5. wWastawill occur as a result of ifha order cof the
Commission, for the reason recoverable gas will have to b
abandoned in the reservoir unless the relief praved for in
the application in this case or some other reliefl is tiranted.

6. The corrxelative rights of applicant arg not protacted
by the Commission's order, and it will be denied the right to
recover its iust and equitable share of the gasgs in place under
the tracts dedicated to its wells.

7. TUnlese some relief ie afforded applicant, it will
e impossible to continue to operate its wells, resulting in
premature abandonment of wells capable of producing gas, and

resultant waste.

8. To the extent that the applicable proration ordczz -

of this Commission prevent the proeduction of gas on an
economiqal basis, applicant is deprived of its property without
due process of law,

3. The order of the Commission results in waste and
correlative rights are not protected, contrary to the provisions
of the law,

WHEREFORE, uapplicant pravs this matter be set for rehearing,

and after swh rehearing, the Commission center its order granting

the relief prayed for in the original application harein.

&

gpactiully subxmitted,

¥ & G DRILLING COMPANY, IMC,

SLGANSIN & POX
. O. Box 1713
fanta Fe. hew Mexico

ATTORNEYE FTOR APPLICAHT
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GOVERNOR
EDWIN L. MECHEM
CHAIRMAN

State of Nefo Wexicn
® il Eongervation Commigsion

LAND COMMISSIONER
E. 5. JOHNNY WALKER
MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGISY
A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

P. 0. BOX 671
SANTA FE

August 3, 1962

]
|
|
Re: CASE No. 2528 {

Mr. Jason Kellahin

Xellahin & Fox ORDER NO.__R-2260-A |
Attorneys at Law ]

Box 1713 APPLICANT: 1‘
Santa Fe, New Mexico R & G Drilling Company ?
Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced |
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

71 g p. |

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ir/
Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC b 4
Artesia 0CC
Aztec OCC___x

OTHER M. Garrett Whitworth

Texaco Inc
Pan American




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THR STATE OF NEW HMEXICO

APPLICATION OF R & G DRILLING COMPANY, INC.,
FOR A REHEARING IN THE MATTER OF ITS APPLICA~
TIOR FOR PERMISSION TO GPERATE TWELVE WELLS
UNDER A PROJECT ALLOWABLE, SAN JUAN COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

CASE No. 2528
Order No. R-2260-B

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
BY THE COHMMISSION:

: This cause came before the 0il Conservation Commission of
New Maxico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission,” upocu
application of R & G Drilling Company, Inc. for 2 xehearing in
Cage No. 2528, Order No. R-2260 entered by the Commission on
June 14, 1962, as affirmed Dy Order bo. R~2260-A entered by the
Commission on August 3. 1362,

NOW, on this_24th &ay of Auguat, 136z, the Commission,
a quorum being pressat, having considered the application and
being otherwise fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause
and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the application for rehearing does not allege
that R & G Drilling Company, Inc. has any new or additioual
‘evidence to present ia this case.

(3) That the Commission has carefully considered all the
evidence presented in this case and is otherwise fully advised
'in the premises.

(4) That the Commission has previously considered all
matters presented in the application for rehearing.

(5) That the findings contained in Order No. R-2260 and

‘Order No. R-2260-A are proper and no additionmal findings should
‘'be made.

(6) That the application for rehearing should be denjed.




-2
CASE No., 2528

Order No. R~2260-B

FORE O

That the application of R & G Drilling Company, Inc. for
a relhearing is heredy demjed.

DORE at santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-

above dasignated.

fnr/

STATE OF NBW MEXICO
OIL CORSERVATION COMMISSION

& h——

BIWIN L. MRCHEM, Chairman

- s 77

E. S. mmn.
A. PoaTER ar.,’ r & Secretary
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DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JULY 18, 1962

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M., MORGAN HALL - STATE LAND OFFICE
BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

ALLOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the oil allowable for August,
1962.

(2) Considesration of the allowable production of gas
for August, 1962, from ten prorated pools in Lea
and Eddy Counties, New Mexico, also consideration
of the allowable production of gas from nine pro-
rated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval
Counties, New Mexico, for August, 1962,

- ar——
PRI
L T

CASE 2528: (De Novo)
Application of R & G Drilling Company, Inc., for & hearing
de novo in the matter of its application for permission to
operate twelve wells under a project allowable, San Juan
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks a hearing de novo in the matter of its application for
permission to produce twelve wells in the West Kutz-Pictured
Cliffs Gas Pool, located in Sections 22, 27, 28, 32, 33 and
34, Township 28 Nerth, Range 11 West, and Section 10, Town-
3 ship 27 North, Range 11 West, San Juan County, New Mexico,
2 under a project allowable of 3300 MCF of gas per day to be
E produced from any well or combination of wells in the project.
% Applicant further seeks approval to install compression
\\ equipment with which to produce said wells.

CASE 2601: Southeastern New Mexico Nomenclature case calling for an
order creating new pools and extending and contracting certain
existing pools in Eddy, Lea and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexicéd.

(a) Create a new oil pool for Wolfcamp production, designated
as the Baish-Wolfcamp Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
Section 22: NW/4

(b) Create a new 6il pool for San Andres production, desig-
nated as the Mescalero-San Andres Pool, and described as:

TOWNSEIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
Section 22: SE/4
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(c)

(a)

(e)

(£)

(g)

(h)

(i)

(i)

(k;

Create a new oil pool for Wolfcamp producticn, designated
as the Tonto-Wolfcamp Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 22: SE/4

Cbntract the Eumont Gas Pool by the deletion of:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
Section 32: S/2 SE/4
Section 33: SW/4

Extend the Arkansas Junction-Queen Gas Pool, to include:

TOWNNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
Section 12: NE/4
Section 13: SwW/4
Section 24: NW/4

Extend the Blinebry 0il Pool, to include:

TOWNSEIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 19: E/2 SW/4 & N/2 NE/4

Extend the Bronco-Wolfcamp Pool, to include:

TCWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM

Section 2: W/2 SE/4
Extend the Cedar Lake-Abo Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM

Section 19: E/2 Sw/4
Extend the Corbin-Abo Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RAHGE 33 EAST, NMPM

Section 35: S/2
Extend the South Eunice Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM

Section 32: S/2 SE/4
Section 33: SW/4

" Extend the North Hackberry-Yates Pool, to include:

&

o




-3-
Docket No. 21-62

(1)

(m)

(n)

()

(p)

(9)

(r)

(s)

{t)

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGF 31 EAST, NMPM
Section 30: SW/4 SwW/4

Extend the Jackson-Abo Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 30 ZAST, NMPM
Section 22: NE/4 SE/4
Section 23: S/2 NW/4

Extend the Jalmat Gas Pool, to include:
TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
Section 32: S/2 SE/4 ‘
Section 33: SW/4

Extend the Justis-Blinebry Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 35: NE/4

Extend the Loco Hills Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
Section 19: §S/2 sw/4

Extend the Milnesand-San Andres Pool, to include:

TOWNSEIF 8 S0UTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 12: SW/4

Extend the East Millman Queen—-Grayburg Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST., NMPM
Section 7: SE/4 swW/34

Extend the 0il Center-Blinebry Pool, to include:

TOWNSHTP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST NMDM

Section 4: Lots 11, 12, 13 & 14

Extend the Quail Ridge-Bone Springs Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 16: SW/4

Extend the Reeves-Devonian Pool, to include:
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TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Section 13: S/2 SwW/4

(u) Extend the Salado Draw-Delaware Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 10: SwW/4

{(v) Extend the Shugart Pool, to include:

. TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
Section 13: E/2 SE/4

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
Section 28: NW/4

(w} Extend the North Square, Lake Grayburg-San Andres Pool,
to include:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
Section .3: SW/4
Section 6: Lot 15

(x) Extend the Vacuum-Abo Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Section 26: 8/2

— —ww -~ [/ &

W/ 4

0
1]
(¢}
rr
’.l
Q

30

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 12: SE/4 NE/4

CASE 2602: Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an
order extending existing pools in Rio Arriba and San Juan
Counties, New Mexico.

(a) Extend the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs Pool, to include:

TOANSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM
Section 30: NE/4

(b) Extend the Gavilan-Pictured Cliffs Pool, to include:

TOANSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, NMPM
Section 25: NW/4
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{c)

(d)

(e)

(£)

iqg/

Extend the Tapacito-Pictured Cliffs Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, NMPM
Section 6: NW/4

Extend the Blanco-Mesaverde Poal, to include:
TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM

Section 4: E/2
Extend the Flora Vista-Mesaverde Pool, to include:

TOWNNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 12 WEST, RMPM
Section 21: E/2 .

Extend the Puerto Chiquito-Gallup Oil Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 1 EAST, NMPM
Section 29: S/2 NW/4 & SW/4 NE/4




BEFORE THE OTIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO . ha

-I'-' e
b

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 2528

ORDER NO. R-2260
APPLICATION OF R.& G DRILLING COMPANY,
INC., FOR PERMISSION TO OPERATE TWELVE

WELLS UNDER A PROJECT ALLOWABLE, SAN
JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION FOR HEARING DE NOVO

Comes now R & G Drilling Company, Inc., énd applies to the
0il Conservation Commission of the State of New Mexico for
hearing de novo before the Commission, in the above captioned
case, as provided by Section 65-3-11.1, New Mexico Statutes
Annotated, 1953, as amended, and in suppcrt thereof would
show:

l. This matter came on tc be heard on the application of
R & G Drilling Company, iInc., and was heard by Daniel S. Nutter,
duly appointed Commission examiner, cx April ii, 1962.

2. On the 1l4th day of June, 1962, the Commission entered its
order authorizing the operation of twelve of applicant's wells
under a project allowable for a period of 90 days, beginning
July 1, 1962, with a provision for administrative approval for

ai

D e ol mam e ST de o a
CALCTCIIDS LU WA - 3

ime for another 90-Aauv nerind unon showing a

cay perioq i
need for such extension.

3. That said order further provides that allowables will
be assigned to said wells retroactively on the basis of its
deliverability at the end of the period of evaluation, and

any overage accrued as the result of such retroactively assigned

alloable shall be compensated for following the period of evaluation.




4. That the provisions of said Order No. R-226C are not
responsive to the application of R & G Drilling Company, Inc.,
in said Case No. 2528.

5. That the provisions of said Order No. R-2260 are not in
accord with the evidence presented at the hearing of Case No.
2528, will result in waste, impair the correlative rights of
applicant, and will not protect against premature abandonment
of applicants wells.

WHEREFORE, Applicant prays that this matter be set for hearing
§ before the 0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico as provided
by law, and that after hearing de novo as required by law, the
Commission enter its order granting the relief prayed for by

the applicant in Case No. 2528.

Respectfully submitted,

R & G DRILLING COMPANY, INC.

\ y S F [
M AR ERN L\',‘ . "'i \_'((/'(-a.//{h_\

" KELLAHIN & FOX

P. 0., Box 1713

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attorneys for Applicant
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
July 18, 1962

REGULAR HEARING

~.

FARMINGTYON, N, ™,
PHMONE 325.1182
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IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of R & G Drilling Company, Inc.,
"for a hearing de novo in the matter of its appli-
cation for permission to operate twelve wells
under a project 2llowable, San Juan County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks a hearing de novo in the matter of its appli-
cation for permission to produce twelve wells in
the West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool, located in
Sections 22, 27, 28, 32, 33 and 34, Township 28
North, Range 11 West, and Section 10, Township 27
North, Range 11 West, San Juan County, New Mexico,
under a project allowable of 3300 MCF of gas per
day to be produced from any well or combination of
wells in the project. Applicant further seeks
apnroval to install compression equipment with widch
to produce said wells.

CASE 2528
(De Novo)

N St antt? Nttt Wt it et “anatt! Ut “st? it it i’ st ormst?

A T g

-
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBIIQUERQUE, N, ™,

l” -

PHONE 243.6691

. L) s

[ ]

BEFORE: @Governor Edwin L. Mechem, Chairman.
A. L. "Pete" Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director.

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

MR. PORTER: The Commission will take up next Case 2528.
Application of R & G Drilling Company, Inc., for a hearing de

novo in the matter of its application for permission to operate

roject allowahle,

>

San Juan County . New

MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Kellahin & Fox, represent-

ing the Applicant.

®
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325-1182

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243.669)

MR. PORTER: Mr. Kellahin, you may proceed with any
statement.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, there is an
application for hearing de novo before the Commission on a case
originally heard before the Commission's Examiner. The Appli-
cation of R. & G. Drilling Company as filed in Case 2528 was for
the»Commission to determine whether the Applicant was to install
combressor equipment on some 12 wells in the West Kutz-Pictured
Cliffs Gas Pool and for the assignment of a project allowable
of 3300 MCF of gas per day to be produced from any well or com-
bination of wells within the project. The Application was based
upon the contention that unless the approval was given for the
installation of that equipment and the assignment of an allowable
which would equally justify this type of operation, it could be
no longer economically operated and produced and would result in
waste and loss of gas in the reservior. The Case was heaﬁd before
the Commission's Examiner and after heariné the Commission entered|its
order granting permission to install the compressor equipment and
utilize it on the 12 wells involved. The order also assigned a
project allowable of 3300 MCF per day as requested but for a period

of 90 days. Beginning July 1, 1962, in order to evaluate this pro

Ject, and with the provision for an extension of an additional
90 days in the event 1t was necessary. But, that at the conclus-

ion of the period of evaluation, all the wells would be tested

and an allowable asslgned on the basis of deliverabllity as fouhd
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERGUE, N, M
PHONE 243 6691

during the test period,.so that anng;fagé thch accrued as a
result of this retroactively assigned allowable contained for
durirg the period of the evaluation, but that no well would be
shut in for over productlon during the period of the test period.

Actually, in my opinion, the only thing the Commission
granted in that case, and with the good faith of the Commission
for one minute more, as I say, at this date hefe, and we know 1t
is a serious case to the Commission and to the correlative rights
and I know that an effort was being made to give R & G something
and evaluated this project and see if they could promise some-
thing.

We propose to show they can not operafe under this ordex
The only thing the order gives R & G Drilling Company is that no
well would be shut in for over production during the test period.
On that basis, anyway during the test period, under the present
rules, on that basis we have now filed an application for hearing
de novo and contended in this application the same and we propose
to show that the order 1s not extensive to the application which
was originally filed and that the order is not in accordance with
the evidence winich was presented and that the correlative rights
of the Apprlicant will not be protected against premature involve-
ment.

I would 1like to request, at this time, that the order
in Case Number 2528 as heard all before the Examiner, together

with 2ll exhibits introduced and points made, both for and agains

A
o
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PHONE 325.11°82

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
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the production, be entered into the récdr&uhéfé:

MR. PORTER: The motion has been made by Mr. Kellahin
that the record of the Examiner Hearing had in these proceedings
be made a part of the record. Does anyone care to comment con-
cerning counsel's motion? If there are not any objections, the
record in the Examiner Hearing will be mxde a part of the present
proceedings.

MR. KELILAHIN: At this time, I would llke to call Mr.

W. C. Russell.

(Witness Sworn.)

W. C. RUSSELL

called as 2 witnecs, having been first duly sworn on oath, testi-
fied as Tfoliows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Would you- -
MR. PORTER: Mr. Russell, would you take the stand at

the end of the table, please?

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Would you state your name, please?

A William C. Russell.

Q Are you the same William C. Russell who testified 1n
case 2528 at the original hearing?

A I am.

Q Mr. Russell, are you familiar wlith the application that

. was originally filed in this case?
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A Yes, sir. 1 am.

Q And have you received 2 copy of the Order Number R-2260
which was concerned in that case, the subject in that hearing?

A Yes, sir. I have.

Q Have you evaluated the order in regard to the the pro-
Ject allowables produced in your original application?

A Yes, sir. I have.

Q Will you state what the result of the order would be
on your operations?

A Well, in as much as these compressors and equipment
that we want to put on the wells would cost in excess of $10,000.(
per well, for a period of 90 days it wculdn't be'practical. We
don't know they would work. We feel that within 90 days we would
determine this, but as far as putting expensive equipmént on a
well for Q0 days, 1t wouldn't make any sense at all.

If we are limited to any time or limit, it would be
experimenting with expensive gcgquipment on our part. We want to
be able to do this any way we see fit to saivage any gas.

If it can't be legally be done, but we have been advised
so, and its strictly looking at the economic side of the thing,
we think we can get some gas out of all the paying units, but
we will have to have complete freedom in every respect to attempt
it.

Q Would a peridd of 180 days be of any benefit to you?

A I wouldn't undertake it with any limitations at all.

0,
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PHONE 32%.1182

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M,
PHONE 243.66931

Q In the event you are not permittedwio install the
compressors, and equipment, what action will you take?

A I am going to plug all wells immediately.

Q Do you have any interest there?

A None whatsoever,

Q What 1s your occupation and position with R & G?

A I am president and general manager of R & G and I
drilled the wells and plotted them for R & G Drllling Company
and I am convinced, as some other people are, thét there 1s gas
in a paying quantity there and I Jjust hate to piug the wells
and lose the gas for all time.

Q Is that a situation that exists generally in the wester*
area?

A As I understand it, it is.

Q Have you any other suggestion that might relieve the
situation in this pool?

A No. I haven'ft,

Q Do you have anything you want to add to your testimony?

A I just want to impress upon the Commission that we are
not attempting to go into the engineering aspect at all. The
gas reserve 1in there is not phenominalQ We are going on a strict+
ly economic side of tﬁis. We know we can put compressors on there
and in effect get our money back out of the compressors and the

wells. We have lost $700.00 on the operation of 12 gas wells

and that we are not going to do for anotner vear.
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MR. KELLAHIN: That is all I have.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

Q Do you feel that if you install compressors on these
wells, 2t will increase deliverabllity?

A We know it would. We wouldn't attempt it otherwise.
The engineers that have looked at the deliverability of the
well feel it would. The general deliverability now is strickly
nil.

Q With an increase in deliverability, you don't feel the
increase~ - I will rephrase the question. With the increased
deliverability, you don't feel that the allowables would be as
much as you.are asking for?

A wWell, I don't understand the question.

Q Well, if you increase the deliverability of your welils

abillity than you are receiving now, would you not?

A That is right.

e Do you feel that the increase on compressors would be
enough to give you what you want?

A No. It won't.

8} In your opinion if you can produce, well I belleve,

3300 MCF for 12 wells, it would be pretty close to 300,000 a day,

L_mavbe a little lesgs?

MR. PCRTER: Does anyone have a question of Mr. Russellp

to 75 deliverability in the forwula you will receive more deliver-

7
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A Yes.

] Do you feel that you can produce that much gas from
these wells and the purchaser would buy it?
A I think so.
MR. UTZ: That is all I have.
MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question of Mr.
Russell?

BY MR. PORTER:

8] Mr. Russell, I notice you made a statement here and
at the Examiners Hearing that you would need complete freedom
of operation for these 12 wells?

A Complete freedom in every respect.

Q That includes the alliowable, I suppose. In cther
words, you wouldn't want any liml% on the allowables?

A None whatsoever. No.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, may I state
that we filed an application for a different allowable and
production scale and we certainly don't propose to exceed that.
I don't believe he quite understood your phrase.

Q (By Mr. Porter) The question that occurred to me, Mr.
Kellahin, was that if we impcsed a 1limit on the 3300 MCF as re-
quested in the application, you still would not have complete
freedom of operation?

A Wwe would have 3300 MCF out of one well, two wells or

| _three wells., We want to get it anyway we see flt. That is what

A

gl
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we are isking the Commission for, to give us complete freedom
to get this 3300 MCF.

S You don't want 1t on a temporary basis, you want a
permanent order?

A Permanent order. Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: Does anycne else have a guestion? The
witness may be excused.

(Witness Excused.)

Does anyone decsire to make a statement in the case?

MR. WHITWORTH: Garrett Whitworth representing E1 Paso
Natural Gas Company. Since the record in the Examiner Hear;ng,
has been made a part of the record in this case and Mr. Ben Howell
representing E1 Paso Natural Gas Company made a statement in
the previous case setting out El1 Paso'!s position, we wish to
urge a reiteration of that statement and state that we rely
on it.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a statement?

MR. DCURRETT: I would like to read into the record
the fact the Commlssion has receilved two telegrams concerning
the case. We have a telegram from Texas Company stating that
they are opposed to R & G Drilling Company's application for
this production'allowable.

I also have a telegram that we have recelved from Pan
American, that they have asked I read in the record and I would

1ike to do so at this time,
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MR. PORTER: You may proceed, Mr. Durrett.
MR. DURRETT: This telegram reads as follows:

"Reference 1s to the de novo Hearing on Case No. 2528 on
the application of R and G Drilling Company for a project allow-
able in the West [{utz-Pictured Cliffs-CGas Pool which is docketed
for the Regular Hearing con July 18, 1962. By Mr. T. M. Curtis!
telegram of April 10, 1962, Pan American Petroleim Corporaticn
opposed the granting of a project allowable aé requested by the
Applicant at the Examiner Hearing held April 11, 1962. This is
to advise that Pan American Petroleum Corporation still opposes
the granting of a permanent project allowable as re-
gquested by the Applicant. It is felt that the granting of the
Applicant's request would exclude him from the requirements of
established field rules for the West Kutz-Plctured Cliffs-Gas
Poocl and, consequently, would afford possible violation of cor-
relative rights within this field. Pan American has no objection
to Order No. R-2260 entered by the Commission as a result of
the April 11, 1962, Examiner Hearing in that ocur interpretation
of this order 1is that it is temporary in nature and only affords
Applicant an>opportunity to test wells under varylng conditions
after which allowables wlll be assigned in accordance with ex-
isting field rules for the West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs-Gas Pool.
Please read this telegram into the record of the hearing.

XENNETH J. BARR PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION."

MR, PORTER: They didn't send that collect did they,
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[ Mr. Durrett?

MR. DURRETT: ©No, sir. It is a pre-paid telegram.
MR. PORTER: If there is nothing further to be offered
in Case 2528, the Commission will take the Case under advisement.

33 %

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO% >

I, MICHAEL RICE, Notcry Public in and for the County of Ber-
nalillo, State of YFew Mexico, do hereby certify that the foregoing

and attached Transcript of Proceedings was reported by me in Steng

t,ype and reduced to typewritten transcript by me, and that the same
is a true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and
ability.

DATED this 4th day of August, 1562, in .~e City of Santa Fe,

County of s State of New Mexico.

(.

\} \[/:\/(_, B [\r/a_, C,// "/l'( PR A
t

7 Nbtary Public

My Commission Expires:

May 11, 1966
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OPERATION OF THE TWELVE RZG DRILLING COUPANY WELLS IN
ACCORDANCE VITH THE REGULAR PRORATION FORMVULA=

J F NEILL TEXACO INC 1570 GRANT DEMVER COLO==

2598 18 3300 1CFDess!

THE COMPANY WILL APPRECIATE SUGGESTIONS FROM ITS PATRONIS CONCERNING (TS SERVICE




- b SYMBOLS
2= WESTERN UNION (==
This is 8 fax message
unless tes deferred chare

NL == Night Letter
The filiag time shown in the date line on domestic telegrams is LOCAL TIME at point of origin. Time of receipt is LOCAL ’I'IME. at pom: of destinatioft
S LAG70 S el "w\.\s e A3
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} D FY3152 LONG PD=YUX FORT WORTH TEX
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v A L PORTER JR=
NEVIIEXICO OIL COKS

16 1040A CST=

RVATION COMIISSION SAHTA FE N3 EXs=

*REFERENCE 1S TO THE DE NONO HEARING O CASE

NOe 2528 ON
THE APPLICATION OF R

AND G DRILLING CO ‘PANY FOR A PROJECT
ALLOVABLE 1IN THE WEST KUTZ /PlCTURED CLIFFS/ GAS PoOL
WHICH IS DOCKETED FOR THE REGULAR HEARING ON JULY 18a
1962« BY 1Re T 0 CURTISY TELEGRAI! OF APRIL 10+ 19624

PAN ATERICAN PETROLEUN CORPORATION OPPOSED THE GRANTING
OF A PROJECT ALLOVAB LE AS REQUESTED BY THE APPLICANT AT

THE E%A’!bAEn PEA G HELD APRIL 11n 196? THIS IS TO
 ADVISE TqAT PAN AMER ICAN PETR WOLE UM CORPORATION STILL

OPPOSES THE

HE GRANTING OF A PERMANENT PROJECT ALLOWABLE
AS REQUESTED BY THE APPL!CANT. IT IS FELT THAT THE

PRAaRt IBG L iTYS REQUEST VVOULD EXCLUDE H I

OF ESTARLISHED FIELD RULES FOR
THE VWEST KUTZ /PICTURED CLIFFV/ GAS POOL ANDe
WOULD AFFORD POSSIBLE VIOLATIOP oF CORRELATIVE RIGHTS
”lTHIP THIS FIELDe PAN AMERICAN HAS NO OBJECTION ToO

OREER NOe R—=2960 ENTERED BY THE COM'1SSION AS A RESULT OF
THE APRIL 11« 1962, EYAﬂlNEQ HEARING
INTERPRETATION OF THIS

CONSEQUENLY,

IN THAT OUR
ORDE” 1S THAT IT 1S TENMPORARY

TERE COMPANY WiLl APPRECIATE SUGGEATIONS FHOM ITS IATKONN CUNCERNING ITS SERVICE
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=) WESTERN UNION (==

unless s deferred char. " NL =Night Letter

e TELEGRAM 20 [

peopet symbol. R-4.60 | 1T= L:::::“Telqnn
W.P. MARSHALL. PatsioENTY \______j

The hling time thown in the date line on domestic telegrams is LOCAL TIME sy point of origin. Time of receipt is LOCAL TIME at point of destination

——————————
pe—————————

IN NATURE AND QHNLY AFFORDS APPLICANT AN OPPORTUNIY TO

TEST WELLS UNBER VARYING COHDITIONS AFTER WHICH

ALLOVIABLES VW ILL BE ASSIGHED IN ACCORDANCE VITH EX1STING

FIELD RULES FOR THE VWEST KUTZ [PICTURED CLIFFS/ GAS POOL,

PLEASE READ THIS TELEGRA!M INTO THE RECORD OF THE HEARING=
KENNETH J BARR PAN AUMERICAN PET CORPea-

F
1

THE COMPANY WILL APPRECIATE SUGGESTIONS FKOM ITS PATROKS CONCERNING ITS SEhviGa



=) WESTERN UNION [z
This is a fast message E:l_’:v Leter

unless its defersed char NL=Night Lever
acter is indicated by the T ELE GRAM -
proper symbol. 1201 (4-60) LTgtl::::artl?n::m
YA 1: ey W. P. MARSHALL. Presioant =t
The hling time shown in the date if&x#‘loaﬁﬁ‘%mﬁm@&h TIME at peint of origin. Time of scccipt is LOCAL TIME
i
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L FRAO52 DL ?B:ﬁh&ﬁlﬁéfdm NMEX 10 2&41P HST=

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION=
CAPITOL BLDG SANTA FE NHEX=

:ATTENTION: MRe Ae Le PORTER, JR.(EESE 2528} ON THE
XAMINER DOCKET FOR APRIL 11o 1962 IS THE APPLICATION
OF R & G DRILLING COMPANY FOR A PROJECT ALLOWABLE I
THE WEST XUTZSPICTURED CLIFFS GAS POOLe PAN AMERICAN
PETROLEUM CORPORATION AS AN OPERATOR IN THE WEST
KUTZ=P [CTURED CLIFFS POGL 1S OPPOSED TO THE
ESTABLISHMENT OF A PROJECT ALLOWABLE AS PROPOSED IN
THE APPLICATIONe PLEASE READ THIS TELEGRAM INTO THE

RECORD IN THIS CASE=
PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORP T i CURTI1Ssw4.




